
Rotary Club of New Jersey 
November 9, 2023 
 
Present:  David Still, President 
  Manuel Nunez, Treasurer 
  Brianna Tiernan, Secretary 
  Dan Tangi 
  Michael Van Stine 
  Viktor Krapivin 
  David Winters 
  Jay Young 
 
Dave opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed all attendees.   
 
Michael: 

1. Today: the full application was delivered to Patriot’s fund! Huge amount of work. Studied 
990 to analyze our 990 and all kinds of legal documents. The packet was about an inch 
and a half thick. Tiered requests.  

2. Rotary Foundation of NJ will be created to bring SCF and RCNJ together into one brand 
3. No Rotoract update due to Michael being unable to attend on campus recently. 
4. Unit B had a lien that has been paid off. The unit was donated but the lien was 

undisclosed. Once this last property tax bill is paid, the building will no longer have 
property tax applied. Still working on getting the dentist office. 

5. New HD contact going well. 
6. Food pantry logistics being worked on for SCF.  
7. Autoventures is working directly with us rather than creating their own non profit.  

 
Manuel 

1. Everyone received a copy of the financial report and we will address any concerns or 
questions at the next meeting 

2. Will be following up with dues reminders 
 
Dan motioned to approve the minutes and financial report Manuel seconded, approved. 
 
Dave spoke about Michael’s suggestion to create a 1-page face sheet for sponsors to vet us. 
Dave also spoke about the Gala and keeping the ball rolling with sponsors and ticket sales. 
There will be a meeting coming up with Valley Brook to possibly host another golf outing 
fundraiser.  
 
Next thursday the 16th is the Thankful for our Veterans Brunch 11-1  
 
Dave adjourned the meeting. 


